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Fr. Timothy Rudolphi
Parochial Administrator

Fr. Mario Castagnola
Parochial Vicar

Liturgical Celebra!ons
Celebraciones Litúrgicas

Sunday Mass / Misa del Domingo
Saturday/Sábado: 5:00 p.m.
Sunday/Domingo: 9:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m.,
1:00 p.m. (Spanish)

Weekday Liturgy / Liturgia Semanal
Monday - Friday / Lunes - Viernes 
9:00 a.m.

Reconcilia!on / Confesiones Individuales 
Saturday/Sábado: 3:30-4:00 p.m. (English)
Para una confesión en Español por cita llame a la 
oficina.

Parish Office
Oficina Parroquial

Monday - Thursday / Lunes - Jueves
9:00 a.m. -  4:00 p.m.
Friday / Viernes 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Contact / Contacto
Phone: (952) 431-5222
Fax: (952) 431-5221
Email: info@risensavior.org

M I S S I O N  S T A T E M E N T  
OUR DOORS ARE OPEN TO ALL 

OUR EUCHARIST IS A CELEBRATION OF THE RISEN SAVIOR
OUR CALL IS TO LOVE AND SERVE

N U E S T R A  M I S I Ó N
NUESTRAS PUERTAS ESTÁN ABIERTAS PARA TODOS

LA EUCARISTÍA ES UNA CELEBRACIÓN DE  CRISTO RESUCITADO
NUESTRO LLAMADO ES  AMAR Y SERVIR

                      E-Giving in Parish Commons                 www.risensavior.org               www.facebook.com/risensaviormn      www.venmo.com/Risen-Savior     Text-to-Give (952) 649-5094

Feliz Dia de la Madre



EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP
Recognize God in Your Ordinary Moments

Reluctant Sheep
Sheep get an awfully bad rap, linguistically. Some are quick to label people as 
“sheep” if we think they haven’t sufficiently questioned authority or if they’re too 
willing to go along with someone else’s plan. We say someone has “the wool over 
their eyes” if they aren’t willing to see what we think is very obvious. “A wolf in 
sheep’s clothing” is what we call someone looking to take advantage of those too 
gullible to identify a real threat.

Taking all this into account and considering how often we are referred to as sheep 
in Scripture, you’ve really got to wonder if God trying to tell us something about 
ourselves.

If you look at the phraseology associated with sheep, it’s no wonder that nobody 
wants to be one. Sheep are innocent. Sheep can’t protect themselves. They’re 
vulnerable and easily misled.

We want to see ourselves as the opposite of all that. We like to think we’re shrewd, 
with plenty of common sense. We want to believe that we don’t have to rely on 
anybody for anything. We would sooner identify with the wolf than with the sheep —
at least the wolf can take care of himself.

We do this because we often resist the need to rest in the greatness of God. Like a 
child walking to school alone for the first time (forgetting his mom is following 
watchfully in the car), we want to think we can handle it all by ourselves.

The truth is that God is trying to tell us something by comparing us to sheep: You don’t have to do this on your own.

Every time I look at an obstacle and think that there is no way around it, I am forgetting that I have a shepherd who knows the location of 
the gate.

Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS, LPI

The Cursillo movement and its 
method are endorsed and highly 
encouraged by the Catholic 
Church. Cursillo is dedicated to 
spreading the Word of God and 
helping people form a closer 
relationship with Jesus Christ.

This begins with a Cursillo 
weekend, an opportunity to step 
away from the sometimes hectic 
and confusing daily grind and set 
aside time to nourish your spirit. 
This encounter with Christ offers an 

opportunity to expand your faith journey, and learn about a method 
to keep your faith vibrant within a supportive Christian community. 
Men and women participate on different weekends to facilitate 
open discussions with same gender participants.

We, the St. Joseph and Risen Savior Cursillo Community, invite 
you to our annual Cursillo luncheon NEXT Sunday May 15, 2022 
at 11:30 a.m. in the St Joseph Social Hall at St. Joseph's church, 
13900 Biscayne Ave. W., in Rosemount, MN 55068. Join us to 
learn more about Cursillo from your fellow parishioners.

Mark your calendars for our next Cursillo weekends: Men - July 7-
10, 2022; Women - July 14-17, 2022 at St John the Baptist 
Church, Savage. For more information, contact your Risen Savior 
Cursillo parish ambassadors, Mike and Jeanne Anderson (952) 
210-8625 or email mjander109@msn.com. 

FROM THE PARISH ADMINISTRATOR
Mike McNeil

(952) 698-1720,
administrator@risensavior.org

My Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

There will not be a March giving report this 
month. There is a transition going on in the 
administration office. Our long time bookkeeper, 
Debbie Kieser, gave her notice of leaving the 
staff. Moving forward, the Parish Accounting 
Service Center (PASC) is engaged to do our 
book keeping, data entry and financial reports.  

PASC is a service that the Archdiocese of St. Paul offers to 
parishes. They are currently engaged with about 40 of the 184 
parishes of the Archdiocese. There are pros and cons with having 
an in house book keeper or an accounting service. Most 
parishioners probably will not notice a difference. For parishioners 
who are active in committees and commissions that deal with 
registration fees or donations, they may notice different forms or 
schedules in the future. 

I anticipate that next month we will have our regular giving report 
or more detailed reports for the bulletin. Organizations change, 
people come and go, but Christ is yesterday, today, and forever. 
Ultimately our mission continues, Our Doors Are Open to All. Our 
Eucharist is a Celebration of the Risen Savior. Our Call Is to Love 
and Serve. Risen Savior has been blessed by Debbie’s gifts and 
talents. Risen Savior is blessed to have gifts and talents of the 
team members of Parish Accounting Service Center. 

In Christ’s peace, Mike McNeil 



Faith Formation
Register Now for 2022-2023

It's time again for Faith Formation Registration at Risen Savior! 
This year, parishioners will NOT be able to register their children 
online since the current website is being rebuilt. We apologize for 
this inconvenience.

All registration materials (registration form, program flyer with 
pricing information) were mailed to eligible families the last week 
in March. Registration process for this year: please complete the 
registration form and include a check. Either mail them to Risen 
Savior, drop them off at the parish office, drop them in the "after 
hours mailbox" next to the office or the slot in the outer chapel 
door. If you wish to pay with a credit card, you can stop at the 
office during office hours or call Rae Ann to take payment over the 
phone. You may also use the kiosk in the commons for payment.

Payment Plan Option: families have the option to make four equal 
payments for tuition. The first fourth is due upon registration, the 
next three are due over the following three months. You will 
receive payment reminders. Look for this option at the bottom right 
of the registration form.

Contact: Rae Ann Konkol, raeann.konkol@risensavior.org, (952) 
698-1729.

Youth Mission Trip Flower Sale Fundraiser starts the soon. The 
popular flower fundraiser to support this year's Youth Mission Trip 
will be held on:

· Saturday, May 7 from 4:00-6:30 p.m.
· Sunday, May 8 from 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
· Saturday, May 14 from 4:00-6:30 p.m.
· Sunday, May 15 from 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.

Here's what will be available:
· 11" hanging baskets, $20.00/each OR two for $35.00
· 13" patio pots, $35.00/each OR two for $50.00
· 16" patio pots, $45.00 each
· Bedding flats, can be mixed and matched, $20.00/flat
· Individual packs, $3.00/each

Pay by cash, check or credit card. If you have questions regarding 
this fundraiser, contact Rae Ann Konkol at (952) 698-1727 or 
email raeann.konkol@risensavior.org.

ANNUAL 
FLOWER SALE
Youth Mission Trip 

Fundraiser
STARTS THIS WEEKEND!

VBS Registration 
Is Open!

What is VBS? Vacation Bible School is 4 mornings of fun, 
interactive Bible lessons for children entering K  through grade 
5. Each day, we learn a new Bible story through music, crafts, 
crazy games, meaningful mission projects, and other fun 
activities. This year, kids will become explorers and discover 
how God’s light shines on us, and how we can reflect that light 
as we live each day. Kids do not need to be parishioners at 
Risen Savior to participate in VBS.

When is VBS? “Discovery on Adventure Island” VBS will be 
July 25-28, 9:00-11:30 a.m. each day.

How Do We Register? Registration is available online now at 
risensavior.mycokesburyvbs.com. We will have in-person 
registration on June 11 & 12 after Mass. Cost is only $40 per 
child and includes a music CD and T-shirt! Registration closes 
July 1 or when VBS is full.

Can I Help? Yes! “Squad Leaders” and other volunteers are 
needed! We especially need adult and bi-lingual volunteers.  
See risensavior.mycokesburyvbs.com or call Tara at (952) 698
-1729 for more information.



Contact:  Grace Koleczek (952) 698-1724, grace.koleczek@risensavior.org

Adult Faith Formation and Social Justice & Charity

Prayer for Peace in Ukraine
Loving God, from age to age, you never failed to come to the aid 
of your people. Bless and protect the people of Ukraine. For those 
who have fled from their homes, give them comfort and shelter. 
For those who have stayed to fight, give them courage in battle. 
For those who have lost homes and livelihoods from missile 
attacks, give them aid and the strength to rebuild. For those who 
worship in the streets and in underground shelters, we know that 
you hear their prayers and will calm their fears. For those who 
have died, welcome them to the warmth of your embrace. Make 
your presence known in all the leaders that strive to protect them, 
in all the neighbors who welcome them, in all those who serve 
them, and in all people of good will who are praying for their 
safety. We pray also for the people of Russia who are 
courageously protesting this war. May their witness and solidarity 
be a sign of your love and turn hearts to your peace. Amen

Pope Francis’ Synod on Synodality: What is it?
Did you know that in October Pope 
Francis called for a global Church 
Synod Process to start? Typically, 
the Synod of Bishops meets to 
dialogue and discern the Church’s 
response to a particular issue. 
However, Pope Francis is asking ALL 
Catholics (practicing, lukewarm, or 
former members) to speak up and 
participate! The theme is “For a 
Synodal Church: communion, 

participation, and mission.” Synodal means journeying together as 
the People of God, following Jesus who is the way and listening 
the Holy Spirit together. It is an invitation to “authentic listening, 
dialogue, and discernment on the path of becoming the Church 
that God calls us to be” (Vademecum 1.2).
Our Archdiocesan Synod (which began in May 2019 and will 
culminate in June 2022) has its own focus on our local 
archdiocesan church; however, each of us are also welcome to 
participate in the global Synod on Synodality by June 30, 2022. 
There are several ways you can participate:
· Join a virtual group

* Voice of the Faithful has upcoming sessions in May 
* Visit synodmeetings.com to search all virtual meetings (and 

in-person, too)
· Respond individually to Synod questions

* Visit www.risensavior.org/synod for a guide on how to do 
this!

· Respond to a brief JustFaith Synodality survey (see the same 
Risen Savior link for information).

Bread for the World Offering of Letters: Use Your Voice on 
behalf of the Vulnerable! 

Bread for the World is a collective 
Christian voice urging our nation’s decision
-makers to end hunger at home and 
abroad. For nearly 50 years, Bread 
members have helped win support for 
bipartisan measures that address the 
causes of hunger. Each year, thousands of 
churches from many faith traditions take 
part in the Offering of Letters. Risen Savior 
has participated in the Offering of Letters 

for over 20 years! Our faith calls us to advocate for the vulnerable. 
Bread for the World is a trusted partner whose focus this year is 
(1) on making the expansion of the Child Tax Credit permanent 
and (2) expanding free school meals to more children, including 
during summer recess. This is one way we can use our voices to 
have a large impact on our elected officials in Congress. There are 
several ways you can participate: stop by the tables in the 
Commons after all Masses May 14-15. Fill out a letter to our MN 
Representatives and Senators OR take the packet 
home to fill out on your own. Scan the QR code 
here to be directed to the Bread for the World 
website with a form you can fill out with the same 
letter that will be emailed to your Congresspeople. 
Visit https://risensavior.org/volunteer-opps/bread-
for-the-world/ for information on how to write and 
send your own letter. 

Upcoming Social Justice & Charity Gatherings: Newbies 
Welcome!
Here at Risen Savior, we have a long history of involvement in 
justice and charity because we have parishioners who are 
passionate about living the Gospel call of serving the poor and 
advocating for Kingdom values. This week you’re invited to any of 
the following justice and charity meetings to see what we’re 
working on!
· Monday, May 9: Sister Parish Committee meets from 6:30-8:30 

p.m. in Bay 3
· Tuesday, May 10: Human Trafficking Committee meets from 

1:00-2:30 p.m. in the Oscar Romero Room
· Tuesday, May 10: Environmental Concerns Committee meets 

from 4:30-6:00 p.m. in the Dorothy Day Room
· Thursday, May 12: Social Justice & Outreach Commission 

meets from 10:00-11:30 a.m. in the Dorothy Day Room
Learn more about all our social justice and charity initiatives at 
https://risensavior.org/ministries/social-justice/ or contact Grace 
Koleczek for more info! S ave!the!Date:!Habitat!for!Humanity!Faith!Builds!August!1-3"!

This summer Risen Savior will partner with Twin Cities Habitat for Humanity to help build a new home in Chaska. We are at the same site 
as last year Niskanen Circle, a cul-de-sac of Habitat homes. There are multiple ways to get involved!

· Planning team (help with publicity & recruitment, etc.; contact Grace Koleczek directly).
· Construction volunteer on-site (1 or more days from 8:15 a.m.-4:00 p.m.) No construction experience needed! Must be 16 years or older.
· Snack donor (bring snacks to Risen Savior July 30-31 for the construction team).
· Meal team volunteer (bring morning coffee or lunch to the construction site).
· Financial donor (donate towards our pledge of $4500, which Habitat uses for our construction materials)
· We will be taking in-person sign-ups after Masses on the following weekends and will also have online sign-ups available in June: June 

4-5, June 11-12, July 9-10, July 23-24.
· Learn more about our partnership with Twin Cities Habitat at https://risensavior.org/volunteer-opps/habitat/.



The Spring 2022 SALT sessions are in full swing. Reminder: out 
of an abundance of caution regarding the COVID-19 situation, we 
will not offer lunches for the upcoming spring sessions. Instead, 
the coffee break between programs will be extended from 15 to 
30 minutes again, as we did this past fall. This means that the 
program will run from 9:30 a.m. until noon (12:00 p.m.). Since we 
will not be offering lunches this spring, there is only one price: $5 
per person per Monday; walk right in, no pre-registration. 

The next session will be held on Monday, May 9. We have an 
excellent line-up of speakers: at 9:30 a.m.: Pastors Paul 
Harrington and Duane Paetznick will talk about their book Behind 
the Pulpit, and Leah Gilbert is back to discuss Medical 
Assistance. Then, after the coffee break, at 11:00 a.m.: Doug 
Ohman will tell tales of Minnesota Road Trip - Heartland Lakes 
Tour, and everyone’s favorite wildlife photographer, Stan Tekiela, 
returns to talk about  Wildflowers, his newest presentation. 

Join us! You’ll be glad you came!

Grief Coalition Spring Series
Growing Through Loss

Thursdays 7:00-9:00 p.m.
April 21 through May 19, 2022

At March, Mother of the Church
3333 Cliff Road East
Burnsville, MN 55337

Risen Savior is a member of the Interdenominational Grief 
Coalition of South Suburban Churches, which includes 14 other 
churches south of the river. Join us for one or all sessions on 
Thursday evenings April 21 through May 19 from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
Registration starts at 6:30 p.m. Detailed speaker info at 
www.growingthroughlosstcsouth.com or call (952) 890-0045. 
Contact at Risen Savior: Chris Sorensen (952) 698-1722 or email 
chris.sorensen@risensavior.org.

Attention All Men:
You are invited to become a 

Knight of Columbus 
The Knights of Columbus is an international 
Order of Catholic men who are called to lead 
with faith, protect our families, serve others and 
defend values in a busy changing world. 

Our local council, Risen Savior/Apple Valley 
#9096, recently held a membership drive, and 
we might have missed you. Whether you 

become an individual member or a member of our council, you 
will find that Knights of Columbus membership brings Catholic 
men together in a powerful way. 

If you would like to join today, simply contact Dan Hindes (612) 
237-4794 or email danh1225@gmail.com. 

We Need A Little Help 
Around the Kitchen

The hospitality provided by our Funeral Luncheon Ministry 
provides such a blessing to family and friends who are mourning a 
loss. Guests of our luncheons have abundantly complimented the 
care and compassion of our team members.  At this time we are in 
need of a Team Leader.

The need could also be met with 2 co-leaders! We have Team 
Leaders who will train you in all that you need to know.  

So if you are looking for a way to serve, and this ministry sounds 
of interest to you, please contact Chris Sorensen at (952) 698-
1722 or chris.sorensen@risensavior.org for more information.

Widow's Connect ion
IT’S TIME TO GET TOGETHER!

Next Meeting
THIS Wednesday, May 11
at 1:00 p.m. in the Bays

Please join us for conversation, beverages, and treats at our 
next Widows Connection meeting on Wednesday, May 11 at 
1:00 p.m. in the Bays. All widows are welcome! We hope 
you can join us in connecting with other widows in our parish 
and in planning future outings.

Contact: Kathy Fastner at kfastner@hotmail.com or call (952) 
583-5295.



Toda la información está sujeta a cambios debido a restricciones COVID-19
Más información contacte a: Carmen Marin (952) 698-1716, carmen.dean@risensavior.org

Ministerio Latino

Celebrando el Sacramento 
del Bautismo

Los Bautismos son el cuarto 
Domingo de cada mes despues de 
la misa en Español de 1:30 p.m. Si 
usted necesita bautizar a su niño /
niña, favor de entrar a la página 
web de la iglesia; Home-Church of 
The Risen Savior- Ministerio latino-
Bautismos, ahí usted puede 

registrarse y escoger el Domingo que desea bautizar. 

Después de registrase usted recibirá una llamada de la iglesia 
para indicarle la fecha en la que puede tomar la plática de 
preparación pre-bautismal (requisito indispensable), las cuales 
usualmente son el primer sábado de cada Mes (algún mes será el 
segundo sábado) y serán de 1:00p.m a 2:30 p.m. Requisito 
indispensable es que la familia está registrada como miembro de 
la iglesia y que los niños sean bautizados aquí en Risen Savior. 
Las pláticas no tienen costo y pedimos traer una copia del acta de 
nacimiento del niño/niña el día de la plática. El cupo para asistir a 
las pláticas es limitado a 4 adultos por familia, por seguridad favor 
de no traer niños a la plática. 

        
Para más información contacte a la Coordinadora Carmen Marin.

Registro de VBS 
¡Esta abierto!

¿Qué es VBS? La Escuela Bíblica de Vacaciones (VBS) son 4 
mañanas de lecciones bíblicas divertidas e interactivas para 
niños que ingresan a K hasta el grado 5. Cada día, 
aprendemos una nueva historia bíblica a través de música, 
manualidades, juegos locos, proyectos misioneros 
significativos y otras actividades divertidas. Este año, los niños 
se convertirán en exploradores y descubrirán cómo la luz de 
Dios brilla sobre nosotros y cómo podemos reflejar esa luz a 
medida que vivimos cada día. Los niños no necesitan ser 
feligreses de Risen Savior para participar en VBS.

¿Cuándo es VBS? La VBS “Discovery on Adventure Island” 
será del 25 al 28 de julio, de 9:00 a. m. a 11:30 a. m. todos los 
días.

¿Cómo nos registramos? El registro está disponible en línea 
ahora en risensavior.mycokesburyvbs.com. Tendremos 
registro en persona el 11 y 12 de junio después de la misa. ¡El 
costo es de solo $ 40 por niño e incluye un CD de música y 
una camiseta! El registro cierra el 1 de julio o cuando VBS está 
lleno.

¿Puedo ayudar? ¡Sí! ¡Se necesitan “Líderes de escuadrón” y 
otros voluntarios! Necesitamos especialmente voluntarios 
adultos y bilingües. Visite risensavior.mycokesburyvbs.com o 
llame a Nalleli Renteria al (952) 698-1713 o Tara Hahn al (952) 
698-1729 para obtener más información.



Parish Pastoral Council 
Fr. Timothy Rudolphi………………...……………………………Parochial Administrator
Chuck Haberman…………………. Chair, Archdiocesan Lay Advisory Board Member 
Mike McNeil………………………………….……………….………..Parish Administrator
Kathy Fastner………………………………………………....Pastoral Care Commission
Tim Keegan …………………………………….…………….…………...Finance Council
TBD…………..………………………….……………....Community Sharing Commission
Andrea Rodriquez…………………………………….…......Latino Ministry Commission
Michelle Malinski………………………………….……….….Social Justice Commission
TBD…………………………………………….…………....Sacramental Life Commission
Carla Cable………………………………………..Lifelong Faith Formation Commission

Finance Council
Fr. Timothy Rudolphi………………….…………………………..Parochial Administrator
Tim Keegan……………………………………….Chair, Parish Pastoral Council Liaison
Mike McNeil……………………………………………………..……..Parish Administrator
Brad Mayer…………………………………………………………....Parishioner Member
Paul Pankratz……………………………………………………..…..Parishioner Member
Justin Farivari………………………………………………………….Parishioner Member

Trustees 
Dave Hutton
Andrea Rodriguez

Parish Staff 
Parochial Administrator……………………………Fr. Timothy Rudolphi (952) 431-5222
Parochial Vicar………………………………..…...Fr. Mario Castagnola (952) 431-5222
Parish Administrator…………..……………………………..Mike McNeil (952) 698-1720
Administrative Assistant/Receptionist………………….Nalleli Renteria (952) 698-1713
Bulletin Editor…………………………………………… Marianne Brass (952) 698-1714
Bookkeeper…………………………………………….….Debbie Kieser  (952) 698-1711
Receptionist/Information Services……………………Rebecca Dobias  (952) 698-1719
Director of Music & Liturgy…………………………………. Kevin Rotty  (952) 698-1728
Liturgy Assistant………………………………………...Rebecca Dobias (952) 698-1725
Music………………………………………………………Sandy Jimenez (952) 698-1715
Communications & Community Life……..……………Marianne Brass  (952) 698-1714
Safe Environment Coordinator (SEC)…………………Marianne Brass (952) 698-1714
Director of Secondary FF & Youth Ministry…………..Rae Ann Konkol (952) 698-1727
Elementary Faith Formation Coordinator……………………Tara Hahn (952) 698-1729
Adult Faith Formation/Social Justice…………………..Grace Koleczek (952) 698-1724
Pastoral Care Minister…………………………………...Chris Sorensen (952) 698-1722
Pastoral Associate for Latino Ministry…………………...Carmen Marin (952) 698-1716
Latino Faith Formation & Youth Ministry Assistant…...Nalleli Renteria (952) 698-1713
Custodians……………………..……….…Gerardo Marin, Poli Hernandez, Lucia Rierra

This Week / Esta Semana
8 SUNDAY / DOMINGO

MASS 9:00 & 11:00 a.m., 1:00 p.m. (Spanish)
LWC (Liturgy of the Word for Children) 9:00 a.m.
R.C.I.A./RICA 10:00-11:30 a.m.
Latino Confirmation 2 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Escuelita Dominical 12:30-2:30 p.m.
Confirmation 1 & 2 6:00-7:30 p.m.

9 MONDAY / LUNES
LITURGY 9:00 a.m.
SALT (Seniors Learning Together, Inc.) 9:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
MS Support Group 1:00-2:00 p.m.
Sister Parish Committee 6:30-8:30 p.m.
BeFriender Ministry 6:45-8:30 p.m.
Men’s Group 7:00-8:00 p.m.

10 TUESDAY / MARTES
LITURGY 9:00 a.m.
Iconography Ministry 9:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
Handbell Choir Rehearsal 12:30-2:00 p.m.
Human Trafficking Committee 1:00-2:30 p.m.
Environmental Concerns Committee 4:00-6:00 p.m.

11 WEDNESDAY / MIÉRCOLES
LITURGY 9:00 a.m.
Widow’s Connection 1:00-3:30 p.m.
Sanctuary (Youth Ministry) 7:15-8:45 p.m.

12 THURSDAY / JUEVES
LITURGY 9:00 a.m.
Social Justice & Outreach Commission 10:00-11:30 a.m.
Latino Faith Formation 5:00-9:00 p.m.

13 FRIDAY / VIERNES 
LITURGY 9:00 a.m.

14 SATURDAY / SÁBADO
MASS 5:00 p.m.
Baptism Class (Spanish) 10:00-11:30 a.m.
Quinceañera 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.
Reconciliation 3:30-4:00 p.m. 

15 SUNDAY / DOMINGO 
MASS 9:00 & 11:00 a.m., 1:00 p.m. (Spanish)
LWC (Liturgy of the Word for Children) 9:00 a.m.
Latino Confirmation 2 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Escuelita Dominical 12:30-2:30 p.m.
Confirmation 1 & 2 6:00-7:30 p.m.

CHURCH OF THE RISEN SAVIOR MN
Livestreaming Sunday 9:00 a.m. Mass

OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Thursday: 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

Friday 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
Saturday & Sunday Closed

BUILDING HOURS:
Monday through Thursday 8:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m. 

Friday 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.
Saturday 10:00 a.m.-6:30 p.m.

Sunday 8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.

MASS INTENTIONS
May 7 8:00 p.m. Jean Dineen
May 8 9:00 a.m.:   Kastenholz & Lehn Families
May 8 11:00 a.m.:  Richard Daly

May 14 5:00 p.m.:   Tom D’Autremont
May 15 9:00 a.m.:   Paul Ulmen
May 15 11:00 a.m.:  Fr. Matthieu Alokpa and 

Deacon Phillip Mawnyo

May 7 & 8

after all Masses
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952435-2442

White Funeral 
Homes

14560 Pennock Ave., Apple Valley

952-432-2001
Burnsville Chapel • 952-894-5080
 www.whitefuneralhomes.com

 
 

www.Klecatskys.com

651.451.1551
Where your funeral is built on faith & 

personalized with elements that reflect your life.

“Complete Automotive Service”

952-891-5393 • Cty. 42 & Galaxy 

Augustana Care  
of Apple Valley

 

Apple Valley Villa Sr. Apartments: 
(952) 236-2600 

Augustana Health and Rehabilitation: 

236-2000 
www.augustanacare.org

BLAYLOCK 
PLUMBING CO.

“Dependable Service Since 1938”

Repairs • Remodeling • Sewer Work

7731 4th Ave. S. • 612-869-7531

Assisted & Independent Living, 
Skilled Nursing Center,  

Specialized Memory Care,   
Rehab Services

www.trinity.sfhs.org

3410 213th Street W.  
Farmington, MN 55024

651-463.7818

¿Necesita ayuda? ¿Conoce a alguien
que la necesita? ¡Estamos
cerca de usted!
- Asesoramiento profesional.

-¡Gratis! No se necesita tarjeta

del seguro de salud.

- Puede permanecer en

el anonimato.

www.walkin.org
612-870-0565

2421 Chicago Ave. S.Minneapolis

washburn-mcreavy .com
Funeral Chapels, Cemeteries and Cremation Services

DAWN VALLEY CHAPEL
9940 Bush Lake Road 

952.941.7686

BLOOMINGTON CHAPEL
2300 W Old Shakopee Road 

952.884.8145
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952-891-4700
Cedar & 42

Apple Valley Appliances

Lakeside Senior Housing
With 4 Levels of Living 

from Independent, 
Assisted, Memory Care  

& Care Suites

952-898-1910

www.augustanaregent.com

Free Estimates 

Kitchen Remodeling

Bathroom Remodeling

Lower Level  Finishing

                             The Details Make the Difference

952-808-5166 • bestbuyconstruction.com

1301 Cliff Rd. E., #104 • Burnsville, MN

Lic.#BC459033

HENRY W. ANDERSON
Funeral & Cremation 
Services since 1931

www.HenryWAnderson.com	 (952) 432-2331

Mortuary

Counseling Care 
 

952-892-8495 
Burnsville 

 
www.counselingcare.us

M IK E  
VA N DE RHE YDE N
REAL ESTATE BROKER

(612) 308-0826
mike@results.net

Each office is independently owned and operated.  971 Sibley Memorial Hwy, Lilydale, MN.

REFERENCE #3713 FOR CATHOLIC DISCOUNT 
Installation • Maintenance • Service 

Residential • Commercial

952-435-3633 
LaSalleHeating.com

Commercial
Industrial

Retail
Residential

Restaurant
Solar

A unique combination of 
Experience, Approach and Discipline

Robert  Nelson-  Owner 
763-444-1523 
www.Nelsonelectricinc.com        Lic. #EA001304

Pros Who Think Beneath the Surface
FREE ESTIMATES  952-469-8680

•	 Slow-Release Lawn Fertilizers & Weed Control
•	 MNLA-Certified Landscape Designer
•	 Featuring Digital Color Design
•	 Servicing Automatic Underground Lawn Sprinkler 
	 Systems, Including Toro Rainbird & Hunter Products
•	 Licensed Low-Voltage Electrical Contractor

NOW HIR ING!
• Flexible Hours 
• Starting at 
    $17.67/hour 
• Great Benefits 
• College Tuition 
    Assistance

Apply now: careers.fedex.com/express/jobs

Contact Tim Browne to 
place an ad today! 
tbrowne@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x2518

Restretching & Repairs
Downtown Farmington 211 3rd St 

651-463-4887 651-463-4887 
www.linnscarpet.comwww.linnscarpet.com

Linn’s Carpet 
& Flooring

Since 1964


